F R O M	NAME & TITLE AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	Michelle Pourciau, Director  Department of Transportation (DOT)  417 E Fayette Street, Room 527	CITY of BALTIMORE	
	SUBJECT	City Council Bill 18-0111R	MEMO	

TO Mayor Catherine E. Pugh

DATE: 11/20/18

TO: Judiciary and Legislative Investigations Committee

FROM: Department of Transportation POSITION: No Objections, Defer to DPW

RE: Council Bill – 18-0111R

<u>INTRODUCTION</u> – Informational Hearing – Baltimore Metropolitan Drinking Supply

<u>PURPOSE/PLANS</u> – For the purpose of calling for a hearing to investigate the quality of source water for the Baltimore Metropolitan drinking supply, the impacts of activities and land uses at City-owned reservoir lands and throughout their watersheds, costs associated with such activities and land uses; and calling on the representatives of the Department of Public Works, the Environmental Police, the Department of Real Estate, the Office of Sustainability, the Department of Transportation, the Mayor's Office of Emergency Management, and the Baltimore Metropolitan Council to report on such concerns.

## **AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION –**

The Department of Transportation (DOT) has **No Objections** and **defers to DPW** on City Council 18-0111R. DOT does not issue any leases, rights of entry or permits for reservoir property. Any request for use of the property is forwarded to DPW. Also, DOT is only in charge of Snow Removal for city streets, not the streets around the Reservoirs.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Josh Taylor at josh.taylor@baltimorecity.gov, 443-604-3352.

Sincerely,

Michelle Pourciau

Director